

Minister for Local Government Minister for Suburban Development Minister for Veterans 121 Exhibition Street Melbourne, Victoria 3000 Australia Telephone: +61 3 8392 2240 DX 210074

Ref: CMIN-2-20-5752

Mr John Trigt
Bass Coast Ratepayers and Residents Association
admin@basscrra.org

Dear Mr Trigt

Thank you for your letter of 2 October 2020 on behalf of the Bass Coast Ratepayers and Residents Association about the current Bass Coast Shire Council general election.

I note your comments about a matter relating to a candidate at this election.

I am advised that on 14 October 2020, the Local Government Inspectorate concluded its investigation into this matter. The Inspectorate did not find evidence that the councillor had misused his position in breach of the *Local Government Act 1989* and will not be taking further action.

Thank you again for raising this matter with me.

Yours sincerely

The Hon Shaun Leane MP
Minister for Local Government
Minister for Suburban Development
Minister for Veterans

Date: 28/10/2020

